
 
 

 

 

 

 

Memorandum 
To: Nick Warnecke, AIC; Elizabeth Horne, ICC Staff; Celia Johnson, SAG Facilitator  

From: Zach Ross and Rose Williamson, Opinion Dynamics 

Date: December 16, 2024 

Re: Q1 2024 Evaluation Expenditures

 

This memorandum provides a summary of evaluation team activities and expenditures in Q1 of 2024 as stipulated in 
our evaluation contract. The team conducted these activities in support of AIC's 2022-2025 Portfolio of Electric and Gas 
Energy Efficiency Programs. 

Overview of Evaluation Activities 

Key Activities for Q1 2024 
In the first quarter of 2024, the evaluation team conducted research for the 2023 program year, delivering memos for 
the Smart Savers Channel, Single Family Whole Building Channel, and the Multifamily Initiatives Channel in the 
Residential Program and Net-to-Gross research for the Business Program. We also delivered the draft annual impact 
evaluation reports for the Residential, Business, and Voltage Optimization programs, as well as the draft 2023 Portfolio 
Integrated Impact Evaluation Report. In conjunction with these activities, the evaluation team actively participated in 
SAG, the Illinois NTG Working Group, and Illinois TAC meetings over the course of Q1.  

Upcoming Activities for Q2 2024 
In the second quarter of 2024, the evaluation team will continue ongoing research projects for Residential, Business, 
and Pilots/Emerging Programs. Additionally, the team will finalize the 2023 Annual Impact Evaluation reports, wrapping 
up 2023 work and launching into the 2024 scope of work.  



 

Opinion Dynamics |   2 
 

Summary of expenditures 
The tables below summarize expenditures through Q1 2024 based on team invoices received as of the end of Q1 
2024. 

Figure 1. Q1 2024 Expenditures for Evaluation of Program Year 2023 

 

Figure 2. Q1 2024 Expenditures for Evaluation of Program Year 2024 
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